
 

 

 Committee and Date 

 
Health Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee 

 
24 April 2024 

 
HEALTH OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 

 
Minutes of the meeting held on 29 January 2024 
In the Shrewsbury/Oswestry Room, Shirehall, Abbey Foregate, Shrewsbury, 
Shropshire, SY2 6ND 

10.00 am 
 

Responsible Officer:    Ashley Kendrick Democratic Services Officer 

Email:  ashley.kendrick@shropshire.gov.uk      Tel:  01743 250893 
 
Present  

Councillor Geoff Elner (Chair) 

Councillors Nicholas Bardsley, Bernie Bentick, Gerald Dakin, Kate Halliday (Vice-Chair), 
Tracey Huffer, Heather Kidd, Peggy Mullock, Ed Potter and Edward Towers 
 

 
15 Apologies for Absence  

 
Apologies were received from Councillor Jeff Anderson. 
 
16 Disclosable Interests  

 
Councillor Tracy Huffer declared an interest due to her employment in a GP practice. 

 
17 Minutes  

 
RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the meeting held on 20 November 2023 be approved 

and signed as a correct record. 

 
18 Public Question Time  

 
There were no public questions received. 
 
19 Members Question Time  

 

Members questions were received from: 
 
Councillor Bernie Bentick, in relation to emergency department deaths 

 
Councillor Heather Kidd, in relation to SATH’s budget deficit. 

 
Councillor Roger Evans, in relation to the NHS Emeritus scheme. 
 

 
 

The full questions and responses provided at the meeting can be found on Responses to 
Members Questions (shropshire.gov.uk) 

https://shropshire.gov.uk/committee-services/documents/s36813/Responses%20to%20Members%20Questions.pdf
https://shropshire.gov.uk/committee-services/documents/s36813/Responses%20to%20Members%20Questions.pdf


Minutes of the Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee held on 29 January 2024 

 

 
 
Contact: Ashley Kendrick Democratic Services Officer on 01743 250893 2 

 

 
20 Primary Care Access Recovery Programme  

 
Gareth Robinson, Director of Delivery and Transformation, NHS Shropshire Telford and 

Wrekin, introduced the presentation which had been circulated with the agenda, which 
Members had previously received two development sessions to discuss in detail. 
 

Members were provided with an overview of the Programme, which aims to modernise 
current practice, improve access to general practice, improve and maintain satisfaction 

and streamline care and advice. These were incorporated into four key “pillars”; 
empowering patients, implementing modern General Practice access, building capacity 
and cutting bureaucracy.  

 
The newly formed Primary Care Improvement and Transformation Board, which is chaired 

by the Chief Medical Officer, has 3 primary areas of oversight in its widest definition to 
include General Practice, Pharmacy, Optometry and Dentistry: 
 

1. Ensuring development and implementation of the system GP Access Recovery Plan.  
2. Primary Care Transformation e.g. Fuller Report ‘Next Steps for Integrating Primary 

Care’  
3. Pharmacy, Optometry and Dentistry – oversight of the delivery of development plans 
and monitoring of service delivery in partnership with the Shared Commissioning and 

Contracting service provided by BSOL 
 

 
21 Update from the Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee (JHOSC)  

 

Members noted that the next meeting would take place on 27 February 2024 with 
discussions focussing on urgent and emergency care and an update on winter planning. 

 
22 Update from the Health and Wellbeing Board  

 

In the absence of the Co-Chair of the Health and Wellbeing Board, the Executive Director 
of Health provided an update on the recent meetings and focus of the Board. 

 
Members requested a future update on children’s social prescribing and dental services. 
 

Members noted that a report would be receive in April with regards to community transport 
and a document on substance use and associated action plan would also be circulated. 

 
It was felt that communications could be improved with regards to social prescribing and it 
was also suggested that that focussed and outreach work with regards to vaccinations be 

looked into. 
 
23 Update on the Rural Proofing in Health and Care Report  

 
Members were advised that the report had been well received by Cabinet who would be 

preparing a report in response which would be brought back to committee. The report had 
also been taken to the People Overview and Scrutiny Committee who would be forwarding 
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the report to SHIPP, as well as being taken to the Joint HOSC on 27 February 2023. Once 
adopted by Joint HOSC, it would be taken to the Health and Wellbeing Board. 

 
Members expressed their delight at this being the first report produced by a council using 

the Rural Services Network Toolkit, which can be shared with partners to also adopt and 
embed rural proofing in people’s minds. 
 
24 Work Programme  

 

Members noted the work programme and upcoming briefings. 
 
Work programming sessions for 2024/25 would commence in March 2024 to identify 

priorities going forward. 
 
25 Date of Next Meeting  

 
Members noted that the next meeting of the Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee is 

scheduled to take place on Monday 11 March 2024. 
 

 
Signed  (Chairman) 

 
 
Date:  

  

 

 


